
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

Key Dates 

21 January 2021 Y9 Virtual Options Evening 7pm—8pm  

26 January 2021 Curriculum Planning Day—School closed to pupils 

12 February 2021 Last Day of Half Term 

15-19 February 2021 February Half Term 
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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Remote Learning Survey 
Thank you to everyone who has already completed our survey on remote learning. Please do 
respond to this by Monday at noon, if you haven’t already done so – your contributions are 
anonymous and will all be read and considered, alongside those of the students: 
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?
id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVXnS3VhKD_xIsjm94FPrp4VUN0VIOUtIRkRSWjk2T0M5WjlWVzZN
NENFRS4u 
 
Lateral Flow Testing at Critical Worker School 
You may be aware of some questions about Covid testing in schools, particularly around the 
tests being used to allow those pupils who are direct contacts of positive cases to attend school 
by having a daily test.  We have not done this at school and the guidance has now changed: we 
will continue to carry out weekly testing to screen for asymptomatic cases of the virus,  but pupils 
and staff who are known to be direct contacts of a positive case will be asked to self-isolate for 
10 days as previously.  This is because the tests are known to be only about 60-70% reliable at 
detecting positive cases. Even at this level of accuracy, routine testing is still thought to be 
helpful at identifying asymptomatic cases and we will continue with this general screening as 
another layer of virus prevention – while being very careful to maintain all our other measures of 
distancing, hand hygiene and face-coverings.   
 
Help Support our Foster Care Service 
Please see the message from the Local Authority later in this bulletin – there is a greater need 
than ever for people to come forward to foster a child. 
 
Enrichment opportunities offered by the University of Cambridge  
There’s a really exciting set of webinars and creative opportunities on offer this term for our 
students to access – see the later pages.  Please encourage your child to investigate these and 
to discuss with a teacher if they need any support in applying.   
 
Healthy Selfie Challenge 
Message from the PE Department: We are relaunching the hugely successful “Healthy Selfie” 
challenge from last year in order to celebrate all the physical activity that students and families 
are doing.  Getting out of the house, being active and raising your heart rate is so important, now 
more than ever. Not just for your physical health but also for your emotional wellbeing. It can help 
to reduce anxiety, increase self-esteem, improve your sleep and give you more energy to tackle 
the day. 
 
We would like our students and their families, when out on daily walks or bike rides, completing 
their physical activity or CamVC PE challenges, to take a selfie (a Healthy Selfie) to show off 
how everyone is maintaining their physical activity in this difficult time. 
 
To share these healthy selfies, please email them (from an adult’s email address) to cam-
healthyselfie@cambournevc.org. By doing this, you are giving consent for us to celebrate and 
share your image on the school website and our social media.  Please check out our PE Twitter 
page @CamVC_PE to find out more. 
 
I hope that you all have relaxing - and healthy! – weekends. 
 
With all good wishes and take care 
Claire Coates 

Principal Letter   
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Attendance During Remote Learning   

 
During this period of remote learning, we log pupils’ engagement via Show My Homework each 
morning. It is important you continue to report students’ absence if they are unable to complete 
work due to illness, as we refer to this when checking students’ submission of work. 
 
Please email thecollege@cambournevc.org on the morning of absence before 9:30am. Please 
state your child’s full name, their tutor group and the reason for their absence.  
 
Please remember to continue to indicate if the reason for your child’s absence is due to COVID-
19 as we still need to collect this data for the Department of Education.  
 
If your child has an appointment during the school day, even if it is not for the full day, please 
also notify us so that teachers can be informed that not all work may be submitted for that day, 
or there may be a delay in submission. 
 
Thank you. 

 

 
Planned Absence Request Forms: 
To notify us of any planned absences, please visit the Absences page on our website and 
submit an Absence Request Form, with 2 school days’ prior notice for this to be reviewed for 
authorisation. 
 
 

 
 
The first week of remote learning has been 
very positive, with the average attendance of 
online working and those attending in school at 
96.4%. 
 
We appreciate your continued support in 
encouraging your child to attend their online 
classes. 
 
 

 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence


Useful Links 

 

Please click on the link below to access our PE 
related information: 

Parent Bulletin Links - PE 

 

Please ensure that your child's PE kit is named. 

This will help with returning any lost property. Thank 

you . 

Please click on the link below to 

access Covid-19 related information: 

 

Parent Bulletin Links - COVID-19 

 

 

Please click on the ink below to view our latest 
PSHE information: 

 

Parent Bulletin Links - PSHE  

Please click on the ink below to view 
our latest DofE updates: 

 

Parent Bulletin Links - DofE  

 

 

Please click on the link below to find 

information about our Music Clubs: 

 

Parent Bulletin Links - Music Clubs 

 

 

https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/pe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/covid-19.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/pshe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/dofe.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/parent-bulletin-links/music.php


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To allow for the difficulties being experienced by pupils and by schools through the current 
pandemic, the closing date for entries for both the Young Photographer Competition and 
the Young Environmentalist Competition has been extended to 8 March 2021. 

 

The rules for the Young Photographer Competition have been simplified. Details of both 
competitions can be found on the Rotary Club of Cambridge website: www.cambridgerotary.org.uk 

 

 

Both competitions could make excellent 
activities for pupils during the current 
restrictions.  

Rotary Youth Competitions | Update   

Virtual Careers Fair – 27th January  
 
Springpod is holding a Virtual Careers Fair, taking place on the 27th of January, which will see 
students learn from companies such as HSBC, Network Rail, EY and Cancer Research UK. 
 
Some of the companies providing talks and interacting with students are also either due to run 
Virtual Work Experience Programmes in the coming months or are already accepting applications. 
This means that, not only will students be able to learn about potential apprenticeships at each 
company, but also find out about current programmes and insight days that they can get involved 
with from home! 

 

Find out more and register here 
 
 
 

https://www.rotary-ribi.org/clubs/homepage.php?ClubID=460
https://apprenticeships.springpod.co.uk/?utm_source=campus&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=careersfairpromadmins_13_01_21


 

 

All immunisation dates have been 
cancelled at present due to the Coronavirus 
situation. 

 

They will be rescheduled at later dates. 

 

 

Please contact CCS-TR.CambsImmsTeam@nhs.net directly if you have any queries about this, 
leaving a contact telephone number and the team will get back to you.   
 

Please note that the contact telephone numbers previously provided are not in use anymore. 

Immunisations Cancelled   

Historic-All Lecture Update- now weekly! 
 
Thank you all for your support of our free public lecture programme so far. Originally, we intended 
to host these monthly but due to the current lockdown we have decided to host at least one a week 
during this half term. 
 
We hope that these lectures will help students and the wider community during this period of 
remote working, and we are incredibly grateful to all the speakers who agreed to take part at late 
notice.  
 
For this academic year, all lectures will be online and shared via Microsoft Teams. 
 
Details about how to join the events (free of charge) will be available via the school website https://
www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/historic-all and via Twitter: @Historic_All 
 
The aim of these lectures is multifaceted: they expose our students and the wider community to 
academics and scholarly debate, and they are intended for History teachers to continue to build 
subject knowledge, but most importantly they foster a love and interest in the subject. 
 
This also fits in with our wider school remit of being a Village College, inspired by the ideas of Henry 
Morris, in which schools should act as a community hub and that education is a lifelong process. 
Everyone is welcome- spread the word! 
 
Thank you for all your help and please do get in touch if you have any questions.  
 
Best wishes, 
 
Miss Angell 

History-All Lectures   

mailto:CCS-TR.CambsImmsTeam@nhs.net
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/historic-all
https://www.cambournevc.org/news-and-events/historic-all
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fhistoric_all&data=04%7C01%7C%7C105a9a2063cb4a8b755508d8b60e2566%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0%7C0%7C637459519154387320%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjo


 



 

Trinity College: Litmus Creative Writing Project and Workshops 
(Years 9 – 11) 
In collaboration with renowned author Ali Smith, this is an opportunity for year 9-11 students 
currently attending a state school (or on a full scholarship to a fee-paying school) to submit a 
short piece of writing of under 500 words in poetry, prose or any other format (including artwork) 
based around a theme for publication. Using our submission form you can submit your work, but 
we’re also going to be hosting free creative writing workshops in the last two weeks of February 
during which students at participating schools will have the opportunity to try new things, learn 
techniques and gain confidence. 
 
To gain more details and to book one for your school, email thelitmus@trin.cam.ac.uk with the 
session you would like delivered and your preferred date/time and she will get back to you to 
confirm arrangements. But whether you take part in one of our workshops or not, and whether 
you’re already a creative writer or have never tried before, we’ll be delighted to read and publish 
your work. Everyone who submits will receive personalised feedback and have their work 
published on our website, while our favourites will appear in a published anthology in summer 
2021. https://web.trin.cam.ac.uk/litmus/  
  
 

Faculty of Divinity: Theology & Literature study evening 
(Years 11 and 12) 
‘Voicing the Devil’: A study evening exploring the relationship between theology and literature. 
Aimed at students in Years 11 and 12 with an interest in literature, performance, theology, 
religion, and philosophy of religion - especially those who are thinking about studying these 
subjects at university. Online 28th January 2021, 6-7pm. https://www.divinity.cam.ac.uk/study-
here/open-days/study-evening 
  
 

Faculty of Divinity: Film Competition 
(Years 9 – 13) 
Students are invited to make a short film inspired by one of the 50 Religious Treasures of 
Cambridge, and stand a chance to win a share of £500. Open to all UK Year 9-13 students. 
Closing date 1st March 2021. https://www.divinity.cam.ac.uk/study-here/open-days/film-comp 
   
 

Robinson College: New Directions Composition Competition 
(All ages below 18) 
The New Directions competition is an opportunity for budding musicians to try their hand at 
composing a piece of music, and consider its role in bringing communication and creativity to life. 
The competition is open to anyone below the age of 18 and compositions can be from any style 
or genre: a song, an instrumental work, a piece on Logic – the more inventive, the better! 
Winning entrants for each age category will receive £50, and have the chance to attend a Music 
masterclass hosted by expert musicians at Robinson College, University of Cambridge (dates 
dependent on COVID guidelines). The submission deadline is 19th March 2021. 
 
Further details and the competition brief can be found on the Robinson College Music Society 
website: https://robinsoncollegemusicsociety.co.uk/outreachprojects 
 
  
 

University of Cambridge | Opportunities 
for Students 

  

mailto:thelitmus@trin.cam.ac.uk
https://web.trin.cam.ac.uk/litmus/
https://www.divinity.cam.ac.uk/study-here/open-days/study_evening
https://www.divinity.cam.ac.uk/study-here/open-days/study_evening
https://www.divinity.cam.ac.uk/study-here/open-days/filmcomp
https://robinsoncollegemusicsociety.co.uk/outreachprojects/


 

Trinity College: Target Oxbridge 
(Year 10) 
This free online programme will provide Y10 Black African and Caribbean students, and mixed 
race students with Black heritage, the opportunity to gain an early insight into life at Cambridge 
and how to secure a Cambridge place. Students will be invited to attend four monthly webinars 
between April and July. These webinars will provide the chance to hear from current Black 
students at Cambridge and to ask questions about their experiences. The team at Trinity College, 
Cambridge will also provide information on what admissions tutors are looking for in applicants, 
and how students can make the right A Level choices to improve their chances of securing a 
place on their preferred Cambridge courses. The webinars will also provide advice and insights 
into how degree subject choice impacts career options, as well as the chance to take part in a 
mini lecture run by a Cambridge academic. https://www.trin.cam.ac.uk/access/outreach-during-
covid-19/targetoxbridge 
  

Emmanuel College: Intermediate Japanese Taster Workshop 
(Year 11)  - and link to pre-recorded Taster Lecture which might be interesting 
for any language student! 
This workshop will be a chance to engage with Japanese language and culture, for Year 11 
students across the UK. There will be 20 places available for students who already have some 
experience of Japanese – whether self-taught or at GCSE level. The Workshop will be held at 4.30-
6pm, Thursday 4th March 2021, over Zoom. Apply here by Thursday 25th February, noon (including 
parent/guardian consent!): https://cambridge.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/ 
 
Priority will be given to students studying at non-selective UK state schools and/or who meet our 
WP Criteria. Not sure if it's for you, or want to get a taste of what the session will be like in 
advance? Watch this taster lecture: https://www.youtube.com/watch-feature-youtube  

Children and Young People in Care   

 

Make it a Happier New Year for children and young people in care 
 
2020 has been a difficult year for us all, but even more so for the children and young people who 
go in to 2021 without a stable home and loving family. This New Year we are looking for people 
who are determined, energetic and caring, to become foster carers. 
 
Fostering with Cambridgeshire County or Peterborough City Councils means you are fostering with 
a local authority that truly cares about you and our children. We offer comprehensive training 
courses both before and during your fostering adventure with us. We also allocate a social worker 
who will support you and we also provide a 24/7 helpline so you will never feel alone! 
 
Remember if you are a Cambridgeshire County Council or Peterborough City Council employee 
and undergoing an assessment as a foster carer for either council, (with agreement from your line 
manager), you are entitled to additional annual leave of up to 5 days to attend training courses. 
 
So whether you are single, married, retired, working or a full time parent to a birth child YOU CAN 
FOSTER! Make this a happier New Year for our children and young people. To find out more, call 
0800 052 0078, text FOSTERING to 60777, email fostering@cambridgeshire.gov.uk or visit 
www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/fostering 

 

 

https://www.trin.cam.ac.uk/access/outreach-during-covid-19/targetoxbridge/
https://www.trin.cam.ac.uk/access/outreach-during-covid-19/targetoxbridge/
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-E61Cx3ckks&feature=youtu.be
mailto:fostering@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/fostering


Library Recommendations 

Patron Saints of Nothing by Randy Ribay 

 
 

Jay Reguero plans to spend the summer playing video 

games before heading to university in the autumn. But 

when he discovers that his Filipino cousin, Jun, has been 

murdered as part of President Duterte’s war on drugs, and 

no one in the family wants to talk about what happened, 

Jay travels to the Philippines to find out the real 

story.  Hoping to uncover more about Jun and the events 

that led to his death, Jay is forced to reckon with the many 

sides of his cousin before he can face the whole horrible 

truth – and the part he played in it. 

Shortlisted for the 2020 CILIP Carnegie Medal 

Why I'm No Longer Talking to White People About Race by Reni Eddo-Lodge 

 

“Every voice raised against racism chips away at its power. We 
can't afford to stay silent. This book is an attempt to speak” (Reni 
Eddo-Lodge) 
The book that sparked a national conversation. Exploring 
everything from eradicated black history to the inextricable link 
between class and race, Why I'm No Longer Talking to White 
People About  

 

 

The CU group (Christian Union group)  will still be 
running during this lockdown, and will be moved online. 

 

 

We are planning to run the group every Friday 3.30 – 4.15pm for all year groups, and all are 
welcome.. 

For more information and to fill in a permission form, please contact WCCYM 
on info@wccym.org  

Christian Union Group   

mailto:info@wccym.org










Online Safety | Apps   

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Your child/children may be online more than usual at the moment. Please see below some links to 

helpful ideas and materials around keeping children safe online: 

 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

  

TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming increasingly more central to the 

way we are providing and receiving work. Below are some resources to help you support your 

children with these services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams 

Assignments 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short 

tutorial videos (if you prefer, your child can 

access the same videos through their school 

account here) 

 

COMBINED MINDS APP 

Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed for teenage mental health charity 

Stem4 by Clinical Psychologists. The app aims to help families and friends support young people 

with their mental health. 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which focuses on the positive attributes of the 

person and builds on resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find ways to provide 

the right environment to help individuals they support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on 

certain needs such as anxiety and digital addiction 

as well as offering ways of accessing further help 

and useful suggestions of ‘things you can do in the 

moment’ to help support the young person. 

 

More information can be found through the 

Combined Minds website at: 

https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/






School Uniform and Lost Property   

 
 
Thank you for continuing to support our drive for 
excellent standards of school uniform, and especially 
to those parents who have corrected the very short 
and stretchy skirts that were creeping in.                                
 
Families who find it difficult to afford school 
uniform at any time should contact their year 
team admin (details below), in complete 
confidence, so that a way forward can be found: 

 
 
 
Year 7 – Louise Boyd cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 – Melanie Stanford cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 – Kayleigh Blane cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 – Julia Hewitson cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 – Louise Ramsay cam-year11@cambournevc.org   

 
Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found on the school website: 
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform 
 

  

 

 

If you would like to check our second-hand uniform 
availability, please complete the form below to submit 
your enquiry. 

 

Second-Hand Uniform Request  

 

Please allow 48 hours for a response. 

 

 

 

 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask them to check 

with their year team office in the first instance, or please email 

thecollege@cambournevc.org so that we can arrange for your 

child to check our unnamed items. 

 

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look through our 

unnamed items to find something suitable for them, please ask 

them to go to their year team office or email the College. 

 

 

mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVSJPkCm08YNGtbS-hHzWK5NUMEMxR0Y1SUZISDZGQ1BYUDU5NTRTWVlEMy4u


Self Isolation Support 

   

 



  
 

Students IT Support 

If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 
any issues with their iPads, please email cam-support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 24 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Kayleigh Blane 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Julia Hewitson 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Ramsay 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
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